Superintendent’s Report

December 16th, 2019
I.       Calendar Committee 
Initial meeting took place Thursday, December 12th with the committee to explain the charge of the committee, provide policy, statute, administrative regulations, and to look at a “roll-over” of our current instructional year blueprint embedded within 2020-2021 calendar dates.  
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
December 8-10th; KASS Annual Conference – Lexington
December 16th; Chamber of Commerce Legislative Preview - Lexington

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
Hand-outs and agendas for bi-monthly progress meetings for SCHS have been included, and work on the Culinary Lab has already begun.  Paving is now complete, roof on Academic/Athletic Complex is near complete, and the heat is on inside to prevent further delays associated with painting and final completion.  Rubberized surface of both track and tennis court will take a couple of days when the temperature is at or above 50 degrees.  Kevin will be in attendance to explain updates associated with the BG-1’s and BG-3’s on the agenda tonight.
VII. Old TES Surplus
The work on the old gymnasium floor is nearing completion with all but small souvenirs remaining, and bids are currently being accepted for other items of value prior to work focused on dislodging the glass cubes beginning. 
        VIII.    SCHS Marquee  
Because of the added expense and the use of contingency funds for the Culinary Lab, Mr. Thomas has been holding on to a RFP for a marquee at sign at SCHS.  It has long been a request with previous administrations and considering the current renovations and updates, I believe this to be a worthwhile consideration because once we finish SCHS, it will be years before we return our focus to SCHS with the various upcoming construction projects for SCPS.  I’d like to have him release the RFP to receive bids, then the BOE will have the opportunity to accept or decline once we have a concrete estimate. 

IX.  Executive Session 
Considering we received no bids on the Adult Ed building and grounds, we need to consider how to proceed.  We can leave it until someone offers $75,000, we can consider placing in the hands of a realtor, or we can accept a new round of sealed bids with the ability to deny, or accept if a bid is submitted reflecting an offer that is above fair market value.
X.  Distinguished Student Celebrations
These were very well attended considering the amount of other activities taking place in the district on any given day as the highlight of the event continues to be calling the students to center court between games for public recognition.

          XI.  School Safety Assessments

Mr. Thomas met with Safety Marshall so that the district could be debriefed about the risk assessment tool (attached) and the process of assessments beginning after January 13th, 2020.  The first visit will be announced while all subsequent visits will be unannounced.   
